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Mount Pleasant School Farm Emergency Cancellations Policy
· The normal MPSF Policy is that any cancellation made within 8 weeks of the date of a visit will be charged to the school at the agreed price.
· However the particular location, and potential winter weather conditions, of Mount Pleasant School Farm mean that there must be more flexibility within this general policy. This is particularly applicable during December, January and February.
· If the Centre Manager decides on a risk assessment basis that it is unsafe to visit,     or Worcestershire County Council Highways Department has closed the farm lane to general traffic, schools will be notified as soon as possible and there will be no charge. Worcs CC closed Icknield Street for several weeks during the winter of 2010 when black ice made the road treacherous. 
· Every effort will be made to rebook the day/s at the same price, but this cannot be guaranteed. 

· Schools will be expected to notify the School Farm by 9am on the morning of a visit if the school has an emergency closure. No charge would be made for this cancellation so long as it is due to the weather, or other risk assessed emergency at the school, or
a closure enforced by the local authority for health & safety reasons. 

· Ideally the Centre Manager would discuss the need for a winter cancellation with a school as soon as the weather becomes hazardous, certainly on the previous day. This ensures that transport can be cancelled/ rearranged without any charge to the school.  If the weather changes during the night then the Centre Manager will notify a visiting school by 8.30am. If unable to reach the farm the Centre Manager will discuss the situation with the farmer living on the site and then contact the school. Most coach companies are understanding about cancellations under these circumstances, particularly if the visit is rebooked. It is in their best interest to be flexible about charging since they do not want to put their drivers, passengers or vehicles at risk.  However it has been known for a coach company to charge a proportion of the booking fee if the vehicle has already arrived at the school. 
· In all cases visits will only be cancelled when the level of risk is considered beyond that safe for children to be outside and walking around the farm. If the weather changes during the day it may be necessary to shorten the length of the visit and we would need contact details for the coach company if their vehicle has not remained on site. In some instances e.g. thick snow but not black ice, it may be possible to leave the coach up the lane at the Peacock pub. The coach would be met by the centre manager and the whole group (Key Stage 2 and above) can walk the half mile down to the farm classroom. The modern school farm building has underfloor heating and double glazing ensuring that the children can be kept warm while they remain on site.
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